

District 21 – July 17th, 2022

Attendees - Sarah, Lisa, Greg, Brian, Justin, Ashley, Rebecca

Traditions - Justin

Secretaries Report (Justin P)– Rebecca motion to approve, Ashley 2nd, all approve.

Treasurer's Report (Dawn S) –

1751.08 - Old balance

100.00 - Donation

1851.08 - New balance

Intergroup Report (Brian W) –

Treasury Report:

- Balance 8841.02
- Contribution 338.30
- Checkbook balance as of June 30, 2022
- Available after budgeted items 5,438.14
- Still need spending reports from groups.

Special events needs to turn in receipts to Brandy for reimbursement

Committee Reports:

- Corrections: Bill reported second quarter disbursements. Balance remains \$139.09.
City/County Jail: No report. Community Corrections Center, Lincoln (CCCL): Bill shared that the state correctional facilities are reopening for AA Volunteers. Those who have been volunteers in the past are being asked to fill out the volunteer application again and will be asked to do so annually. They must also take an orientation class. If you are interested in being a volunteer in state prison facilities, contact Bill at 402-475-9341. A new volunteer has been approved, LeAnn R. She is taking a meeting into CCCL on Sunday evenings at 6:00 p.m. Bill still waiting to hear back from CCCL about resuming the Tuesday night men's meeting.
- Treatment: Brandy said Chaleese has volunteered to be new Grapevine person, Need an Intergroup rep fir District 22. Balance \$477.32. Rent is \$8 per month. Meet 3rd Sunday of the Month at the Meeting Place second floor.
- Hotline: Jerry reported 25 calls in June. Calls for a ride. Is unaware if the signup sheet has a denotation for people who will give rides. Numbers have changed which can be an issue.
- PICPC: Cindy reported that there are no updates.
- Special Events: Jim stated that lake day was amazing. Over a 100 people at the fireside meeting. More than 30 people camped the entire time. 4th of July at Bethany Park. Speaker at 10:30 followed by a hot dog lunch. There will also be a raffle. Music festival on hold. Next event will e Halloween. More volunteers are needed. No meeting in July.
- Website: Charlie said it has been quiet again. There is a 3rd Early Bird meeting: Early Birds Zoom
- Central Office: Jerry-- 10pm How It Works is growing. Noon and 5:15 steady. Board meeting; gentleman asked if he could have an hybrid AA/NA meeting. Charlie said there are Open meetings but he is not a fan of dual meetings. Please take back to groups and bring comments next month. Intergroup is solely AA.
- Young People's: Dave stated he would have more next month.

- District 3: Founders Day had about 45 people in attendance. The historical information was wonderful. \$312 spent. DCM plans to go to Area 41 Assembly soon. Cara G. would like to visit meetings; contact her to schedule.

- District 21: Not present

- District 22: Not present

New Business: Brandy asked about rent to church.

Old business: None. The new church is not asking for rent from Recovery group but the thought is we should make a payment regardless. The previous payments amounts are in the binder that Brandy will look into, Charlie stated the amount could be in the archives on the website. (What was Bill; comment?) Discussion was had about how often it should be paid. It was decided that six months at whatever rate was previously paid. The budget does not include rent. It may have fallen off in 2021 due to COVID. Brandy will checked and it was \$15. Motion for \$15 pr month. Passed.

DCM Report (Ashley S) –

Visited 2 groups in our District: Easier softer way and Sunday Morning Hope. Plan on 2 more this week.

Area – unable to attend. Will ask for GSRs report.

- GSR's in attendance at Area shared notes from the conference.

Rebecca gave some notes about area - went into depth about GSR workshop and how they used group inventory tools in her group. Attended Grapevine committee. Area Grapevine committee is working on presentation details for groups and districts with submitting articles to Grapevine. This could tie in to our Grapevine workshop idea.

Lisa shared some details from her Area committee meeting.

Area 15 will host the next Area reunion.

A special committee was formed to analyze and brainstorm approach to Area reunions.

Sarah shared about leading GSR workshop.

Group Reports

Spiritual Actions – Justin - 10-15 people - Have had a good amount of newcomers recently. Great mix of newcomers and longtimers. Quarterly business meeting is this week.

Three-Legged Stool – Ashley - 5-8 people. Holding steady.

Saturday morning men's – Greg - Numbers are down due to the Bridge not allowing patients to attend due to COVID levels. The Bridge is still requiring masks. Will be donating 6 Big Books for the Unity Picnic.

Honest Desires – Lisa - Attendance holding steady. Treatment groups are not able to attend currently. Business meeting is working on disbursements. Group will have a donation for the Unity Picnic. Group is looking into doing a group inventory. Will look into adding an Intergroup Rep.

Women's Circle of Friends – Rebecca - Holding steady at 35-40 people. Depends how many people are coming from the Independence Center. Continuing to process group inventory results. Group voted to make quarterly contributions. Rebecca is expecting to finish 2 Big Book covers for raffle donations!

Seeking solutions – Sarah - Attendance is averaging 46 in person, 6 on Zoom. Trusted servants did not meet in July, so they need to look at making a donation for the Unity Picnic.

Old Business

- **Unity Picnic Planning: July 24th.**
 - Ashley has almost everything we need to put it on!
 - 10:00 set up
 - Utensils are not needed, Ashley has found some. Mike volunteered to bring water.
 - Group thinks we have plenty of coolers to use.
 - Ashley will ask Dawn about a coffee maker we can use.
 - We have hotdogs, hamburgers, lemonade, tea,
 - Greg and Mike will go to Costco for a grocery run.
 - Brian volunteered to run the raffle.
- **Follow up on Dawn's idea of creating a workshop that would help educate and encourage members on writing Grapevine submissions.**
 - Tabled until next month.

New Business

- **None**

Motion to close 5:47 by Greg, 2nd by Lisa. All approve.